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      October 5, 2022 

 

Via Email 

 

Village of Tuxedo Park 

80 Lorillard Road 

Tuxedo Park, New York 10987 

 

Attention: Mayor David McFadden 

 

 Re: Draft of Local Law regarding Streets and Sidewalks (Chapter 83) 

 

Dear Mayor McFadden: 

 

 As per the direction of the Board at the September 21, 2022 Village Board Meeting, we are 

providing the attached, revised Local Law regarding Chapter 83 (Streets and Sidewalks) to remove two 

provisions as recommended by the Building Inspector. 

 

 The initial draft of this Local Law would have amended Section 83-4(B) regarding time restrictions 

on road work. As per the suggestion of the Building Inspector and as discussed by the Board, the Board 

requested 83-4(A) and 83-4(B) to be removed from the draft Local Law. For the Board’s information, 

below is the current language of Section 83-4 in the Village Code which will be removed in its entirety 

under this proposed revision of the Local Law:  

 

§ 83-4. Time restrictions on road work. 

 

A. Road closings. Except as otherwise permitted by the Board of Trustees, no road shall be closed 

to traffic for repair or other purpose for more than 24 hours. 

 

B. Completion or road work. All road work must be completed as expeditiously as possible and in 

all cases within 60 days of the start of the work. 

 

The Public Hearing on this Local Law was continued to October 20, 2022.  
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 If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me in the office. 

 

      Very truly yours,  

 

 

 

      Brian D. Nugent 

BDN/sd 

Attachment 

cc: Deputy Mayor Tinka Shaw 

Trustees Christopher Kasker 

Trustee Joshua Scherer 

Trustees Paul Brooke 

Building Inspector John Ledwith  
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